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This has been an academic year unlike any other. And yet, 
we have done everything we can to make it as ‘normal’ as 
possible. 

In this newsletter you will see us finding new ways to do 
things we would have been doing in school anyway: Year 
6 induction; Sixth Form induction; assessments; rewards; 
celebrating success; the Dance Spectacular; providing 
pupils with the knowledge they need to engage in debates

around current events; form tutors having ‘chats’ (over Teams) with their tutees. Heads of 
House even did an assembly and the PE department got people active with Virtual Sports 
Day! And in the last few weeks, Years 7, 8 and 9 have experienced special Live Events for 
maths, English and science. The technology has sometimes not been as reliable as we 
would have liked and we know many of you have been wrestling with broadband speeds 
and sharing screens. But I am sure you agree that we have made the best of a testing 
situation. Thank you for all your lovely feedback.

Nevertheless, we are eager to get back to something more ‘normal’ in September. On our 
website, you will find information about how we are going to accomplish this. We need 
your support to make sure everyone can return to school safely. It will not be exactly the 
way it usually is - it cannot be - but we are looking forward to seeing the whole school come 
back on to site.

In the meantime, we want all of our pupils to stay safe over the summer. There is work on 
our website for those who want to keep their brains ticking over. 

See you soon!

Ms L Draycott



JUNIOR MATHEMATICAL 
CHALLENGE SUCCESS

The Junior Mathematical Challenge is a 60-minute competition aimed at 
pupils across the UK.

It encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of thought, and fluency 
in using basic mathematical techniques to solve interesting problems.
The problems on the Junior Mathematical Challenge are designed to 
make pupils think, yet still challenge those with more experience.
This was the last question on the paper this year : 

Yes, it’s not easy is it?!
 
So well done to all of our Year 7 and 8 pupils who took part. We actually 
had 3 pupils win Gold, 5 win Silver and 8 win Bronze certificates!
 
Those who competed in Year 7: Imogen (Silver), Amelia (Bronze), Abi 
(Bronze), Sidney (Bronze), Arjan, Olly, Ryan, Jessica, Joshua and Harry.
 
Those who competed in Year 8: Natalia (Gold), Olivia (Gold), James (Gold), 
William (Silver), Katie (Silver), Chloe (Silver), Rebecca (Silver), Tansy (Bronze), 
Elliott (Bronze), Abi (Bronze), Sophia (Bronze), Ella (Bronze), Aeman, Gabriel 
and Safah.
 
We will issue them with their certificates in the new term.

ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT
We are very proud of two of our ex-students who have both graduated this 
summer with First Class Honours Degrees.

A.Whyte BA (Hons) Business Management, Accountancy and Finance 
 
S. Aujla BSc. (Hons) Medical Physiology and Therapeutics
 
We wish them both all the very best for the future.
                                                                                     

Nikita in Year 9 has won a top prize in the Sky Academy Studios #keepconnected 
film-making competition. More than 500 films were entered by students 
across the UK. Nikita’s film, ‘Untold Story’ was selected as the winner of their 
Secondary School category.

The idea behind the competition was for children to bring their lockdown 
stories to life using technology they could access at home.

Here are the thoughts of Ian France, Commissioning Editor at Sky Kids:

NIKITA WINS TOP FILM-MAKING 
PRIZE!

We have had some fantastic artwork 
from a Year 6 pupil who is joining us in 
September!

Vikhyati's father is understandably 
proud of her creations.

He says his family is "Looking forward 
to being a part of the BB family... to 
attain as well as to carry the legacy 
forward."

Joe Willis signs for Walsall FC

We are really proud of our former pupil Joe Wil-
lis who has signed his first professional football 
contract!



VIRTUAL SPORTS DAY
Well done to all the pupils who participated in Virtual Sports Day. It was 
fantastic to see pupils attempting all the different challenges and contributing 
to the House competition. The results are as follows; 
 
1st Place - Malvern 
2nd Place - Wrekin 
3rd Place - Clent 
4th Place - Bredon 



Every year, Barr Beacon School hosts the annual ‘Dance Spectacular’ to celebrate 
the hard work and success of our students from Years 7 – 11. Due to the current 
circumstances, our students have been working extremely hard at home to ensure 
our show can still go ahead virtually. You can find the video on the school website.

VIRTUAL DANCE 
SPECTACULAR!



In April, we launched a design a water bottle competition. The competition has 
now been judged and the following results confirmed. 
 
1st place - Mia Wood
2nd Place - Kuran Marwaha
3rd Place - Katie Owen
4th Place - Halima Loonat
 
Mia’s winning entry (below) will be used to design the water bottle and everyone 
will recieve an Amazon Voucher.

DESIGN A WATER BOTTLE 
COMPETITION

Here are the other 
fantastic entries.



Because we could not have Year 6 onto school site, we showed them what a 
day at Barr Beacon usually looks like through Twitter.

A VIRTUAL DAY AT
BARR BEACON



Our science department has prepared a #SummerOfScience to keep 
everyone entertained all summer. Explore the wild on a safari, visit an 
aquarium or science museum, train to be an astronaut, build machines... 
27 different exciting sites to explore!

Go to: www.padlet.com/BBScience/SummerScience

SUMMER OF SCIENCE



TALKING POINTS
At Barr Beacon School we aspire for pupils to speak clearly and confidently at all 
times. We also want pupils to be able to have a discussion with others, expressing 
their views maturely while being sensitive to others’ viewpoints. We often have 
such discussions in school but, while pupils are at home, we have been posting 
‘Talking Points’ on our website, often linked with what’s going on in the news. 

Speaking “Clearly and Confidently” – being proud to succeed at Barr Beacon                                         
 

Talking Point 

  

 

Josh: I have been affected by the 
lockdown as I did not get to sit my GCSE 
exams, despite working towards them for 
the past few years. It is a bit unnerving to 
think about what my results will be and 
how this might affect me in the long term.

Marcus: I have been helping my family a lot more 
during lockdown as both my grandparents have been 
unable to go shopping or collect their medicines. It 
means that I have given up my time to support them 
which has made me a lot more responsible.

Sarina: Lockdown affected Ramadan for 
me this year as it is a time that is usually 
spent with family and friends. However, 
spending time with my parents and breaking 
our fast with Iftar* has made us a lot more 
appreciative of things.

Megan: I feel as though my confidence has been 
affected by the lockdown as I am typically very 
outgoing and sociable however I now feel a lot less 
comfortable around other people. It has made me 
more anxious about going out so I’m not sure how I’ll 
feel as more things return to ‘normal’.

Speaking “Clearly and Confidently” – being proud to succeed at Barr Beacon

*Iftar: the meal eaten by Muslims after sunset during Ramadan

Link to videos and articles about 100 days of lockdown: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/live/uk-England-53177496

Josh: Schools provide free school 
meals for children who are from 
low-income families but what has 
been happening whilst they have 
been at home during the 
pandemic? 

Marcus: The pandemic has shown 
that there are STILL lots of 
inequalities in society today and this 
is 2020! It is surprising to hear about 
the challenges some families face on 
a day-to-day basis.

Sarina: Research shows that, on average, 9 
children out of every class of 30 are currently 
living in poverty! That is almost a third of all 
children who are disadvantaged. Walsall has 
some surprising statistics with 46.4% of 
children living in poverty!

Megan: I wonder if the government would have 
changed their mind about supporting children with 
food vouchers over the summer holidays if it wasn’t 
for Marcus Rashford’s social media campaign? It’s 
great to see a footballer use his status to help others.

Speaking “Clearly and Confidently” – being proud to succeed at Barr Beacon

http://www.endchildpoverty.org.uk/poverty-in-your-area-2019/
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Talking Point 

 – guidance for pupils to help lead discussions at home –  

 
 

 
Why is talking at home important? 
 
At Barr Beacon School, we want you to be proud to be yourself and for you to present yourself and your ideas with pride and clarity.  This 
means that when communicating you will need to speak professionally, with thought and in formal Standard English.  
 
There are lots of ways to start purposeful conversations at home, be it through discussions, debates, presentations or even quizzes! Every opportunity that you 
have to engage with speaking activities will help ‘empower [you] to better understand [yourself], each other and the world around [you].’ (Voice 21)  
 

 
 
 

 
Top tips for Talking at Home: 
 
Ground rules: It is important to establish ground rules for both you and your family/conversation group. Clear expectations for listening 
and speaking can make having discussions more effective and more purposeful. No devices, mobile phones or distractions should be an 
enforced rule to provide you with some focused time to talk…and listen to one another. 
 
Here are some ways you could ensure that this happens: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Some suggestions for getting started:  
 
Finding opportunities to talk are key to quality discussions however time can be found at unexpected times and in a variety of settings: 

• A daily walk 
• Weekly supermarket trips/queues 
• At breakfast time/dinner time/family meal time 
• A scheduled daytime break when the whole family stop their work for 20 minutes to ‘take a break’ 
• A routine for talking opportunities: ‘Talking Tuesdays’ 
• But…remember to enforce the rule for no distractions 

 



MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES 
WORK ON TWITTER



Being in lockdown did not prevent our Heads of House delivering an 
assembly, recording it for all pupils to listen to. You can still access it from the 
link below. The theme was community and linked with current events.

https://bit.ly/3eRg5mS

HEAD OF HOUSE 
ASSEMBLY

Maths, science and English delivered live events to Years 7, 8 and 9. Maths 
presented pupils with questions over Kahoot. Science explored discoveries 
and scientists who should be better known, including those from minority 
backgrounds. English examined writing techniques. Well done to all pupils 
who got involved.

LIVE EVENTS TO YEARS 7, 8 AND 9



SIXTH FORM
A message from Head of Sixth Form

It has been a pleasure welcoming our Year 12 students back into school over recent 
weeks, albeit on a part time basis. They have welcomed some level of normality 
and seeing friendly, familiar faces.
I am very proud of how the students have been coping during these unprecedented 
times and all the uncertainty that surrounds us. It has not been easy but in true 
form, they have kept going, demonstrating their resilience. 

The Sixth Form team have been busy working away in the background and we are 
delighted to announce that we have appointed our Senior Team, House Captains, 
Subject Ambassadors, Charity and Events Managers and Progress Mentors ready 
for the new term. Congratulations and well done to all successful applicants. We are 
looking forward to working with you as you put your fabulous ideas into practice.  
As this school year draws to a close, we are very much looking forward to September 
and welcoming our new Year 12 as well as supporting our Year 13 as they start their 
final journey with us.

Students please stay safe over the summer and spend some time preparing 
yourselves academically for what lies ahead. See you in September, with your fresh 
trims! In the meantime if you need any advice, remember I am only an email away.

Look after yourselves.

Mrs Osborne
Head of Sixth Form

Staff and Year 13 students 
contributed their favourite 
recipes to our cookbook, which 
has been passed to Year 13 as a 
keepsake before they leave us 
to start their next chapter. Staff 
have also included farewell 
messages.  

Good luck for a happy and 
successful future Year 13!  We 
will miss you.

GOOD LUCK YEAR 13

INTRODUCING OUR NEW 
SENIOR TEAM

From top left (clockwise) I Sohail: Head Boy, H Kumar-Mehay: Head Girl, 
J Anderson: Deputy Head Boy, E Allen: Deputy Head Girl, M Hill: Deputy 
Head Boy.

You can read their acceptance messages on our website.

SHOWCASING 
OUTSTANDING WORK!

Well done Hena on the 20 page document you produced for your work on 
glycolysis and the light dependent reaction in photosynthesis for Biology. 
A fantastic level of effort!



NEURON COMPETITION 

Well done to Year 12 Psychologists for the excellent effort that went into this task. 
There were some amazingly creative entries. Here are a few examples:

S. Ashford used Minecraft to create a video illustrating an electrical impulse 
traveling through a motor neuron.

S. Ashford used Minecraft to create 
a video illustrating an electrical 
impulse traveling through a motor 
neuron.

A. Shahid went above and beyond 
by adding these fantastic labels.

H. Hussain used her imagination 
to the maximum and included her 
dog!

VIRTUAL SPORTS DAY

Thank you to B. Binnion for his participation in our Virtual Sports Day. He 
demonstrated his formidable ‘kick up’ skills! Check out our Twitter page to 
see him in action. You can also see some of our Year 12 tutors joining in!

VIRTUAL WORK 
EXPERIENCE

In these rapidly changing times, our students’ resilience and adaptability 
makes us extremely proud. When work experience placements had to be 
cancelled, many did not give up and devoted their time to seeking out 
virtual work experience instead. 

D. Hussain attended an intensive, week long, virtual placement with 
Young Professionals, where he was able to gain an insight into working 
for some of the biggest employers in the country: EY, PWC, Capgemini, 
the RAF, the NHS and CIMA. He gained invaluable advice on topics such 
as psychometric testing, personal branding and interview skills, the latter 
being of great benefit to him in his interview for a leading role within 
school. 

A number of our Sixth Form students aspire to become future medics and 
dentists, fields where work experience has long been important. Through 
online experiences from the likes of Observe GP and Brighton and Sussex 
Medical School, they have been able to gain a better understanding of the 
day to day life of medical professionals. 

J. Patel has even managed to secure experience in person at a local 
pharmacy that sorely needs some extra support. 



SIXTH FORM VIRTUAL
INDUCTION ASSEMBLY
 

On Monday 6th July we broadcast live to students hoping to join us in 
September as Year 12. We shared information about the mindset required to 
enjoy success in our Sixth Form, including a strong work ethic, developing into 
an independent learner and high uniform standards. The Senior Five recorded 
a video message for them which was played during the assembly. Please see 
our website for FAQs. You can also check the dress code on the Sixth Form 
page.

CHARITY BAKING 

We are very proud of H. Hussain, one 
of our Year 12 students. She has used 
Lockdown as an opportunity to put 
her baking skills into practice and earn 
money for charity.

What started as a hobby to give her 
something to do besides schoolwork 
has turned into a successful cake 
selling venture with all proceeds going 
to the Penny Appeal, which aids people 
in more than 30 crisis-hit countries. So 
far she has raised £1042.55!

Next on the agenda is to bake cakesicles 
for NHS staff at Walsall Manor Hospital 
to thank them for all the hard work 
they continue to do during this difficult 
time.

You can find out more about the Penny 
Appeal charity at pennyappeal.org

SENIOR TEAM BLOG



By H. Kumar-Mehay, Head Girl 

Read the full article on the school website. 



 TWEET, 
TWEET
THE LATEST NEWS FROM 
OUR TWITTER ACCOUNTS





 
It is with delight that I write this newsletter, finishing 
the academic year on a high (given the circumstances), 
being able to talk about all the inspiring and thoughtful 
things our Wrekin warriors have been doing. Please find 
below some of our house heroes:
 
M. Griffiths in Year 9 has been completing the tasks on 
the Actions for Happiness calendar (which we share 
on Twitter every month). She’s been completing the 
‘meaningfulness activities’ by sending her friends 
pictures of the times they all enjoyed together at the park 
and from when they watched films at home together.  
She has also been contacting her nan to tell her how 
grateful she is of her.
 
E. Sammons in Year 8 was successful in the Diversity 
TikTok challenge and appeared on their Instagram story, 
as well as being nominated by her teacher as one of the 
hard workers in dance.
 
In addition, R. Mardenborough in Year 9, Yer 11s O. Ndala and E. Tivnan all entered the UK 
National Dance Championships, held online this year as a virtual competition by the UDOIT 
Dance Foundation. These students were successful in getting through to the next round!

Every year, Barr Beacon School hosts the annual ‘Dance Spectacular’ to celebrate the hard work 
and success of our students from Year 7 - 11. Due to the current circumstances, our students 
have been working extremely hard at home to ensure our show can still go ahead virtually. You 
can view their view on our website: http://barrbeaconschool.co.uk/dance-spectacular/
 
I know that many pupils have been engaging in similar activities where they have worked hard 
to develop a routine and taken an interest in a new hobby or by learning a new skill. I know 
that many of you will join us back in September as keen bakers! I do love a good dessert, but 
that’s not the only reason I am most looking forward to welcoming you all back. I can’t wait to 
see you all face-to-face again. I want to wish you all a safe and sunny (maybe?) six week break. 
Take care and see you all soon.
 
Mrs Thind
HEAD OF WREKIN HOUSE

One of the most pleasing aspects of being Head of 
House has been to watch and be amazed at how you 
have all adapted to such challenging circumstances.
 
I’ve spoken to so many parents, carers and grandparents 
who have told me about the amazing things you have 
been doing.  You should all be proud of what you have 
achieved.  Our achievements may all look different: some 
of you will have thrown yourselves into you schoolwork 
whilst for others it has been a more difficult journey.  
Don’t think that you always have to judge yourself by 
what others do.  You will know yourself if you have faced 
challenges and overcome them and for that you should 
be proud.
 
I’d also like to thank you on behalf of your form tutors for 
responding to their messages on Teams; telling them 
about what you were doing.  You might have thought 
that their messages were only about schoolwork but I 
can assure you that the main reason for them asking 
about you was their interest in your welfare. We know 
this has been difficult and we care about you.
 
Thank you again for what you have achieved, it’s a 
privilege to be your Head of House.  Enjoy the summer 
break and I hope to see you all again soon.
 
Mr Murphy
HEAD OF CLENT HOUSE 



Over the last four months I have never being more 
proud to be Head of Bredon House.
 
In our Head of House online assembly we found out 
that the colour blue represents unity, peace and 
tranquillity.
 
It has certainly being difficult to have peace and 
tranquillity during these very challenging times but 
the unity between us all has been truly outstanding.
 
I would like to take this opportunity to praise all of 
those pupils who have received praise postcards from 
their subject teachers for their amazing home learning 
tasks. You should be incredibly proud of your work and 
effort here.
 
It has also been really encouraging to hear that so many Bredon pupils have done 
incredibly well in their online assessments. A huge well done!
 
This year has been a real challenge, but as I always remind you, we are a house which 
is built upon hard work, resilience, unity and encouragement and I have seen these 
qualities flourish in you all over these uncertain times.
 
I miss you all so much and I cannot wait to see you all soon,

Please stay safe,
 
Mr Townsend
HEAD OF BREDON HOUSE 
 

I have been extremely proud of how hard you have 
been working and engaging with your studies over this 
difficult period. I have received many stories of successes 
on your assessments and work ethic. 
 
We have learned the meaning of community in our 
House assembly and also that the colour red for 
Malvern means strength, leadership, love and passion. 
We have all been strong over the last coming months 
and adapted into our ‘new normal’, making the best of 
things. Many of you have demonstrated love for others 
by helping your families and also helping with charity 
work in the local community.  It goes to show that there 
are no limitations and barriers to your abilities and how 
you adapt to new situations. It makes me very proud to 
hear and see all the lovely stories of your involvement in 
the community.

We have sent out many praise postcards (far too many to list here!) but you know who you 
are. I want to wish you all a safe summer and keep up with your studies so that you are 
ready to start back later this year and, of course, stay safe. I miss you all and cannot wait to 
see you in school.
 
Mrs Saunders
HEAD OF MALVERN HOUSE



SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES

COVID-19 is an extremely challenging time for everyone. During this 
time, we need to ensure that we continue to work together to support 
our pupils and families. 

Take a look at our school website for some useful resources and 
information to help raise awareness of preventative measures, support 
networks and resources. We want you to look after yourself during this 
difficult time.

You can find the ‘Parents & Carers guide to home 
learning’ on the school website. 
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